Town of Arcola, Box 359, Arcola, SK, SOC OGO, Phone 455-2445 e-mail: arcadmin@ssaktel.net


Regarding Hazelridge Subdivision:

· Prices of the lots have been discounted!! All lots are currently reduced to $30,000 each.
· A $5,000  deposit required upon intent to purchase;

i) $2,500 refundable if purchaser backs-out prior to 30 days of the deposit being held;

ii) Non-refundable after 30 days;
iii) Balance due 30 days from acceptance and prior to construction start.
· Prices do not include curb and gutter or pavement, these future improvements will be charged to the lots after they are complete.  Corner lots will only be charged one frontage.
· Only stick built homes or RTM type homes (with certified inspections) are acceptable in this subdivision.

· All construction must meet national and provincial building code requirements.

· Services to the property line include:  Water/Sewer/Power/Natural Gas/Telephone and Town TV cable (brought in with the Power at no extra cost).  There is an additional charge when these are brought into your home.  

· A building permit must be issued prior to construction. Applications are at the Town office, plans for the home must be submitted with the application.  This is passed to our building official for plan review.  He will require inspections as construction proceeds, and has fees associated.
· The front of the home  must be situated so that the closest point is 25 feet from the property line on the Street side, (may be the garage) and on a corner lot the side is 25 feet from the property line from that street side as well.  All other sides are 5’ minimums.  Please request the lot to be staked by town staff prior to you staking out your plan. The first time we stake it is free.

· The home must front Street side for homes North of Hazel Avenue, and homes South of Hazel Avenue must “front” or face Hazel Avenue.

· Basements are to be no deeper than 4’ below grade. 

· After your house is staked, and just prior to the basement being dug, we prefer you arrange for the water and sewer connections to be dug in.  We require a Town employee to be there, and a certified plumber to be there to make the connection.  The Town has these supplies, (for a charge) or your plumber can supply them.

· You are required to use a certified plumber, who is required to get a plumbing permit by Sun Country Health.  These applications are available at the Town office.

· All contractors must have current business licenses for the Town of Arcola.

The title to the property will be transferred once the lot is paid for and construction starts. Construction must start within one year of the purchase date, the date on the Offer to Purchase. Construction must be completed within 18 months. All registration costs for title transfer are your responsibility but it can be done through the town office, and generally is.

If you should have any questions, please contact the office.

